
                                                                     

 

WEEKLY MEETING OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF ROYAL HUA HIN – AMARI HOTEL 
TUESDAY 9th August 2022 

NOTE: SPEAKER – Jos Muijtjens  
     

ATTENDEES:   19 
MEMBERS:     12 
GUESTS:          7 

 
Meeting opened with the National Anthem.  Deputy Sargent at Arms Napa Keawtem introduced the guests as 
follows:   

o AG Rampai Kamwijan   Thailand 
o Jos Muijtjens (Guest Speaker)  Netherlands 
o Detler Schiess    Germany 
o Charles Emond   USA 
o Pang Pond    Thailand 
o Heidi Seifert    Switzerland 
o Khun May    Thailand 
o Khun Toon    Thailand 

Phil welcomed all attendees and guests to our weekly meeting. 

P Phil introduced our rotary District 3330, area 16 Assistant Governor Rampai 
Kamwijan from the RC Prachuab Khiri Khan. 

P Phil went onto say that the Month of August is the month of Rotary 
membership, and mentioned that the theme is one member brings a new 
member. P Phil reiterated that the club’s membership is the backbone of the 
club, and that new members as well as older members should be encouraged 
to participate more in club activities and become part of the future of our club. 

Our club has a fantastic history, however that history cannot hold back on the 
future development of our club. 

 



     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P Phil went onto mention that Jennifer Jones began her term as Rotary International’s 2022-23 president in 
the midst of her Imagine Rotary Canada Tour, traveling coast to coast to coast to draw attention to the 
positive and lasting impact that Rotary clubs have in their communities. 

Organized around several hubs, the tour started on 17 June with an excursion through Yukon and the 
Northwest Territories, brushing up against the Beaufort Sea, an arm of the Arctic Ocean and one of Canada's 
three coasts. From there, it visited Jones' home city of 
Windsor, Ontario, and then the nation's capital, 
Ottawa. It next moved to St. John's on the Atlantic 
Ocean before heading west through Quebec City, 
Toronto, Winnipeg, Calgary, Ed 

P Phil then mentioned that although many of our 
Rotarians are not always in Thailand that does not 
mean they do not continue to support our club. 

Rotarian Ingrid Eckert -Prinz is currently living in the 
Cote de Azur and has visited some of the clubs in the 
area to promote the Rotary Club of Royal Hua Hin and 
what we do. On Tuesday 2nd August Ingrid visited the 
RC Cote De Nice one of the four clubs in the region and exchanged banners with the club. 

 

Our Sergeant At Arms David Range and his wife Shuba were 
visiting family in Delhi when David experienced back 
problems.  On a recommendation he visited the Dukh 
Niwaran Samti Charitable Hospital in Vasant Vihar Delhi. 
During his treatment he found out that one of the heat 
therapy machines was broken thus reducing the hospitals’ 
ability to treat patients. David generously sourced and 
purchased a new heat therapy machine for the hospital.  

 

 

 



Once again the RCRHH Supported the Nong Hoi 
School, this time purchasing training equipment, 
and trophies for the schools 7 a side football 
tournament. Teams from three age groups under 
16’s, under 12’s and under 10’s. PP Brian 
presented the trophies to the successful teams in 
each age group.  

The fellowship evening for August was held at the Phoenix 
51 on Soi 51 (Party Street). 23 members and guests 
enjoyed free flow wine and beer, Thai and western food. 

Rotary District 3330 held it’s Vibrant Club 
Workshop on the 6th August at the Medi Hotel in 
Nakhon Pathom. President Elect Helmut 
Schepers, Treasurer Albert Labermeier, 
Membership Chair Torsten Voigt, and President 
Phil Lawrence attended three workshops on 
Membership, Foundation and Public Image. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

On the 23rd July the RCRHH held it’s first Installation dinner for three years. The club not only installed 
President Phil Lawrence and Rotaractor Presidents Khun Asia from Stamford International University and Khun 
Sirima from Rajamangala University Wangklaikangwon Campus. 

In addition, we celebrated the Presidential years of Napa Keawtem Rotary year 115, Brain Anderson 116 and 
Phil Lawrence 117. Over 150 people attended the event including District Governor La-Or Chinda, Immediate 
Past District Governor Paikit Hoonpongsimanont, District Governor Elect Chatchawal Telavanich and Past 
District Governor Lt. Gen. Kanit Jamjuntra. In addition, the Mayor of Hua Hin Khun Nopporn Wutthikul    
President Wassana Hua Hin/Cha -Am tourist association. 

P Phil spoke about the exciting new project that will be 
launched at the Anuban Hua Hin Nongkhon School 
Rotary Education Center in partnership with the Rotary 
Club of Thavaravadi Free English on Line Program. 

This will, be the sixth year the club have run this 
successful program and aims to teach a 1-year program 
of English learning with 32 teachers at the above school. 

 

 

 



P Phil introduced todays guest speaker Jos Muijtjens from the Thai 
Ayutthaya Business Administration Technological College (TAB). Phil went 
onto say that Jos has two passions in life one is his music and his big band 
B2F who hope to start playing later this year and his job of teaching 
students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jos stated that the TAB Founded in the year 
1997 by Dr. Chatchai Pukayaporn whose 
father Dr. Suk Pukayaporn founded the 
Striatum University. TAB is a college of the Thai-Tech group which has 10 affiliated colleges/schools located in 
the Bangkok perimeter and the surrounding provinces and focuses on the following vocational training 
courses: 

• Accounting 
• Business Computer 
• Marketing 
• Tourism (IHAT) 
• Game and Animations 

Jos went on to talk about the international project with the Mercuria college in 
Finland which would see an exchange between 6 students from Finland come 
to Thailand and 6 students from Thailand go to Finland. 

However, two of the students’ families were unable to meet the cost of the air 
fares to Finland, so through Jos connections with Rotarian Lizzy Ginsel, the 
Rotary Club of Royal Hua Hin were able to sponsor 20,000 Thai Baht to go 
towards the cost of the flights. 

Jos then played some recordings of the students who travelled to Porvoo who 
talked about their visit and what they like about Finland. More importantly 
before they travelled they did not speak English, now being part of the 
exchange program and visiting Finland they felt more confident in their abilities 
with speaking English.  

Jos went onto talk about the next challenges of the Erasmus and KA2 project 
2022/23 see slide below. 

 

 

 



Jos answered a number of questions 
from the attendees. P Phil thanked 
Jos, and stated this project was a 
fantastic opportunity to help 
develop young Thai people, that give 
them enhanced opportunities in the 
workplace that would benefit not 
only themselves, their families and 
the wider community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P Phil then updated the members and guests on forthcoming events. 

16th August  board Meeting 

23rd August  No meeting 

30th August  Weekly meeting Alan Brown and presentation to E-Jan 

6th September  Fellowship Evening Monsoon Valley wine bar 

13th September Weekly meeting Patrick Jacobs Photographer 

20th September  Board Meeting 

27th September Weekly Meeting Snakes of Hua Hin 

There being no their business the meeting closed at 13:45. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Board of Directors 2022-2022 

President: Phil Lawrence 

Immediate Past President:    Service Projects: 

Phil Lawrence       PP Napa Keawtem 

President Elect:      Rotary Foundation: 

Helmut Schepers      Michael Kehnscherper 

Vice President:      Youth Services: 

Michel Zuber       Benjamas Uamsa-Ard 

Club Secretary:      Public Image: 

Martin Harrison      P Phil Lawrence 

Club Executiver Secretary:    Fundraising: 

Eric (Rick) Lunstrum      Michel Zuber 

Treasurer:       Inter Club Service: 

Albert Labermieir      Alan Brown 

Sergeant -AT-Arms:     Webmaster: 

David Range       Peter Wydler 

 Club Administration:                                      

Billy Popham 

Membership: 

Torsten Voigt 

Advisors 

PP Brian Anderson 

CP Alan Cooper 

Deputy Directors: 

Club Secretary:                          Service Projects     

Dual Role Executive Secretary Eric (Rick) Lunstrum  Eric (Rick) Lunstrum     

Club Executiver Secretary:    Rotary Foundation: 

 



Dual Role Secretary Martin Harrison    Vacant  

Treasurer:       Youth Services:      

Peter Wydler       Brian Anderson    

Sergeant -AT-Arms:     Foundation: 

Vacant        Vacant 

Club Administration:        Public Image:                                   

P Phil Lawrence      Vacant 

Membership:      Fundraising: 

PE Helmut Schepers      Vacant 

Inter Club Services:     Webmaster: 

Gianni Battistini      Vacant 

Minutes prepared by Phil Lawrence. 


